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September 12, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am pleased to transmit to the King County Council an ordinance authorizing King County to enter into an interlocal agreement with Pierce County and the cities of Enumclaw and Buckley for the cooperative design of the White River Trail Bridge.  I believe this agreement is in the best interest of King County park users and taxpayers.

The agreement establishes the framework for the parties to plan for, and collaboratively apply for grants to design a new bridge across the White River which will connect King County’s Enumclaw Plateau Trail to the Buckley spur of Pierce County’s Foothills Trail.  The parties have mutually determined that the public interest would be best served with the least expenditure of public funds by a four-party agreement providing for each to contribute a portion of the development funds.  
King County will act as the lead agency to provide project management necessary for design of the trail and bridge.  Pierce County and the cities of Enumclaw and Buckley will cooperate and participate in the bridge design and grant application process.  The parties anticipate that they will each voluntarily contribute capital improvement program or other funds towards the initial design of the bridge.
The four parties included in the agreement will establish a White River Bridge Committee in order to facilitate the administration of the agreement between all parties.  The White River Bridge Committee will work cooperatively to ensure the trail and bridge development reflects the input and values of all the partners.  If you have any questions about this process, please feel free to contact Kevin Brown, Division Director of the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-8631.
The bridge design is the first step in developing and connecting trails in King and Pierce counties and will allow trail users from the entire region to enjoy our area’s growing trail network.  Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council 

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Kevin Brown, Division Director, Parks and Recreation Division, DNRP


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Office, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Kathy Brown Division Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES


Deb Browne, Capital Projects Improvement Supervisor, FMD, DES
